
September 2020 

Mick King Winner of the  

Somerset Bass Comp 

Michael King 

Next Club Meeting will be on the 16th September starting at 7pm 

Please send photo’s and stories to Noel Day at  

tacklebox@rpgsc.com.au 



As the new Chairman of the Redcliffe Peninsula Game & Sports Fish Club I hope that I can 

assist you with a great year. 

Recently a number of our members ventured off to Somerset Dam to chase those fresh 

water species with our campers and tinnies.You name it, we got it- Rain, Hail and 

Sunshine.It was a great weekend by the fire, plenty of drinks and our own musician Greg 

Skinner who is now minus a guitar string kept us entertained.He must have been good as 

other campers were putting in requests as the night proceeded along.Congratulations to 

Mick King who took out the winning BASS and winning a nice Rod and Reel at Somerset 

Dam.Back at the BBQ on Sunday afternoon saw very high gusty winds and only a couple of 

members attend. 

Thankyou to everyone who attended the Covid Trophy Presentation evening. 

Congratulations to all the winners, the food was great, the company was great and thankyou 

Noel for presenting a slide show on our year of 2019-2020. I am also looking forward to 

seeing what Greg has produced from his camera- thankyou. believe everyone enjoyed the 

evening even though no dancing was allowed so look out next year, we are going to dance 

twice as much. 

A few of us this coming month are venturing up North so looking forward to seeing those 

almighty catches of fish of the beach.Don’t forget any fish caught anywhere, take a photo 

for our tacklebox. 

keep in mind! We also have come to that time when we need to try and think about our 

friends and associates who can assist us with prizes and donations for our upcoming events. 

on fishing …. 

Madeline Eagle 



G’day all and welcome to the new fishing year !  

Wrapped to take on the weigh masters position and thanks for the support. Also like to thank Ryan Grech for his 
service last year in the role, he’s going to step back to concentrate on Uni and just enjoy being part of the club . I 
hope to see him back on the committee in some form in the coming years, I’m sure he’ll keep me busy on the scales 
now he can concentrate on just fishing again.  

No fish to weigh for the August club day at the boat club however there were a few caught on the Somerset 
camping weekend. Including numerous bellies full of redclaw and few wet bums on the Saturday when the sky’s 
opened up.  

This month’s club day off shore species is Snapper , and it’s worth $400.00 

Might be a few members out chasing that one I think after the results we’ve seen recently on the club chat and 
Facebook page. (hopefully Andrew and Tori’s boat is in for a service that weekend J ). 

Inshore species – the humble Whiting could pocket you $150.00 ! 

Remember, you need to be at club weigh in between 330 and 430 Sunday with your fish to claim the prize, we may 
need to see your gear for record claims. 

Ring, message , email or just come and see me if you need tags or if you’d like to have your scales certified.  

I look forward to serving on the committee of this great club again after a few years long service leave J  

Good luck to all and Keep a bend in it !  
 
Skinny .  

G’day Everyone 
 
Can I begin with the fact that I am honoured to be elected your new Club Captain. Its been a busy couple 
of weeks, starting with a great club camping trip to Somerset Dam followed by the Presentation Dinner. 
Congratulations to all winners on the evening and you can agree that it was a good feed. 
 
On top of all this we have been organising the rescheduled Sportsfishing Comp to be run in November on 
the 14th and 15th.I would encourage all to come and have a crack. There will be some great prizes to be 
won and good times to be had. 
 
 

Vaughn Daly 



 

 

September Report 
Currently in the Champion Club we are sitting in 4th position with 14 species. Just 
behind Hinchinbrook and ahead of Cardwell SFC. In the Trophy fish category Noel Day 
(Bass & Snapper) and Andrew Doherty (Bream) are their leading the way for our club. It 
would be great if a few other members make the effort to log their captures. 
 
The 2020 Hinchinbrook Fishing Festival to held at Halifax, North Qld on the October long 
weekend is still a goer while on Covid situation is stable. The weekend agenda will 
include a meet ‘n’ greet, catching Mangrove Jacks and Barra, presentation dinner and 
AGM. I know of members from Ipswich, Maryborough, Sunshine and Kingaroy fishing 
clubs to name a few, will be making the trip. Looking forward to it. 
 
If anyone would like to put their themselves up for an executive position with ANSA, but 
cannot make the AGM in person, I am happy to assist. If think you can contribute to the 
direction of ANSA QLD, have a serious look at it. I know since I have been involved, I 
have gained many good friends and plenty of fishing opportunities.  
 
In November, the Southern Brisbane Sportfishing Club has a Tag-a-long trip to Glenlyon 
Dam chasing Cod and Yellowbelly if you are interested. I have seen some of the pictures 
of the big Murray Cod caught on past trips and they are impressive. 
 
If anyone need assistance navigating the ANSA QLD website site or submitting their 
captures, feel free to ask for assistance. Do not be scared to having a go submit your 
species.  Any mistake can be easily rectified. 
If anyone needs tags, give me a call. I might still have a few tag guns. $20. 
In fishing news, the Squid have continued to provide a feed when I have fished Bribie 
passage. Also there have been plenty of Flathead around. Most fish will come from the 
shallow water less than 3 metres. 
 
Cheers Mick  



Firstly, out with the old and in with the new, thanks to Brad Clayton for his assistance with QGFA during the last 12 months.  Ralph Bowler takes the reigns this year 
as QGFA delegate, ably assisted by backup QGFA delegate Matt Kroll. 
Normally the new delegates walk into the opportunity to travel somewhere illustrious like Cairns or the Gold Coast in September for the QGFA AGM.  This years’ 
meeting/event/shindig was planned for somewhere even more special – the Redcliffe Peninsula, but it seems the gods have conspired against us once again and it 
has been announced it will now be held from the comfort of our own loungerooms from behind a laptop.  It should make the drinking and dancing after the AGM a 
little less embarrassing this year at least.  Maybe we can still keep the Weipa lads online and keep the laughs going regardless…. 
Back to business, we have some voting to do at the next AGM, two special resolutions and one notice of motion.  In summary: 
Resolution 1 with regards to electing QGFA Committee members: 
 
Amend the constitution so that a nominee for election to the Executive Committee must have either; 
Held the position of Delegate to the QGFA on behalf of a Member Club, or 
previously held or currently hold a position on the Executive of a Member Club for a period of 12 month or more. 
The reasoning behind Resolution 1 is with a view to ensure that the executive committee carries an appropriate amount of experience to add value to the 
committee. 
Resolution 2 with regards to Proxy voting: 
(a) If a Member Club is unable to appoint a delegate or substitute delegate from their club under Clause 4.01(d) and (e) to attend a (annual) general meeting of the 
Association and wishes to exercise their vote/s they may appoint a proxy. 
 
(b) If a Member Club wants a proxy to vote as instructed “for or against” or “as the proxy considers appropriate” on elections, motions and or special resolutions, the 
instrument appointing the proxy must be on the form provided by the Association prior to the meeting for that purpose and must be in the hands of the Secretary on 
or before the date required by the Secretary. 
 
(c) Proxy forms that are received after the date required by the Secretary will not be accepted unless the Member Club has registered a delegate/s and can provide 
the Association with a bona fide reason why their registered delegate/substitute delegate is unable to attend.  
 
(d) The person being appointed to carry a proxy must be a current financial member/Life Member of a Member Club or a QGFA Life Member or current Executive 
Committee Member. 
 
(e) A Member Club may appoint only one proxy who will carry the entire club voting entitlement/s. 
 
(f) Member Club Delegates are not eligible to carry a proxy on behalf of another Member Club.  
 
Apart from a lot of confusing legal speak, essentially this wording avoids confusion on proxy votes being submitted following an AGM as opposed to at an AGM. 

And finally, a Notice of Motion relating to a new zone and associated line class 
Introduce a new zone for line classes of 15kg-24kg for fishing water depths of 80 metres and deeper for Allports 
competition and all other QGFA end of year trophies. i.e. all fishing. 
The rationale for this one is quite lengthy, but some good points have been made, so bear with us and take the time to 
read below; 
This past season has witnessed larger classes of fish on inshore waters 80 to 100 metres which has seen extended and 
prolonged fish fighting times on 8kg lines. As a sport that prides itself and is founded on the principals of fish health on 
release it is unreasonable to expect that a fish will be in its absolute best condition for release after being tagged after 
having endured an extended fight due to using a lighter line class. 
Fraser Island Waters regularly see heavy tackle fish in depths of 80-100 metres also, again the amendment to this rule will 
see reduced fight times ensuring better health of fish on release. 
Sunshine Coast has this last two seasons witnessed smaller blue marlin and striped marlin on “light tackle” grounds at 
100-120 metres which has resulted in extended fight periods. 
The inclusion of waters from 80 metres for 15-24kg line classes allows an opportunity for all clubs and to fish their 
shallower bait grounds and “evens up” the opportunity to be successful in their years input to end of year point score 
trophies etc.as well as ensuring the health of our target species on release.   
Furthermore, the water depth was changed a few years back proposed then by Gold Coast due to what was a perceived 
inequity with respect to the All ports trophies however the rule was amended to be inclusive for all trophies, this change 
to the rules seeks to be more inclusive of all club fishing grounds for all fishing in zones 3 and 4. 
Ralph will be carrying the votes for our club as directed by the executive committee to the AGM on the 26th of 
September, so these will be discussed briefly at the next meeting for input by all. 
Anyhoo, that’s it for this episode given the paper we are chewing up in the tackle box with the first report.  Hopefully the 
space will be taken up with something a little easier to read next month. 
Ralph and Matt. 

QGFA REPORT 
 







This is a buy & sell section for members only, Any member wishing to place 
an ad here for Camping Fishing related items can send me their ad to.  

tacklebox@rpgsc.com.au 



Congratulations to all those who took home a trophy this year, Here is a complete list of 

all the winners 







To win the money for the monthly nominated fish inshore or offshore species, simply weigh in the heaviest 
Snapper and Whiting.  All fish weighed, regardless of whether they are in for the ’fish of the month’ must be 
labelled with the angler’s name and line class. To receive double club points, fish must be tagged or caught 
on the Club Weekend only and Capture sheets correctly completed and handed in or fish weighed in at 
M.B.B.C. from 3.30pm to 4.30pm on the Sunday. Prizes for the heaviest ‘fish of the month’ will be awarded 
on the day so you must be there.  Remember, club fishing weekend starts on midnight on Friday 18th 
September  and finishing on Sunday 20th September at 3.30pm.  

 

MONTH 
OFFSHORE PREVIOUS INSHORE 

PREVIOUS WINNER 
SPECIES WINNER SPECIES 

October Pearl Perch $50 Javelin Lynnie Day 

          

November Mahi Mahi No winner Salmon 
Jessie 

Harbourne 

          

December Wahoo No winner Bass Greg Skinner 

          

January 
Kingfish (Cobia & 

Yellowtail) 
No winner Dart No winner 

          

February Mackerel $250 Cod $100 

          

March 
Tuna ( Yellowfin, 

Mack, Longtail) 
No winner Bream 

Carlos 

Zambrana 

          

April Pearl Perch Not run Flathead Not run 

          

May 
Sweetlip / 

Emporer 
Not run Bass Not run 

          

June Wrasse (all) No winner Bream 
Jessie 

Harbourne 

          

July Amberjack No winner Tailor No winner 

          

August Parrot/Tusk fish No Winner Flathead No winner 

          

September Snapper $400 Whiting $150 





Bass: Noel Day — 50cm 
 
Bream: Andrew Doherty—35cm 
 
Flathead:  Yvette Daly -45cm 
 
Golden Perch: Carlos Zambrana - 46.5cm 
 
Moses Perch: Mick King - 22cm  
 
Mullet: Diego Zambrana - 50cm 
 
Pearl Perch Noel Day—43.5cm 
 
Red Emperor Noel Day—33.5cm 
 
Snapper:  Andrew Bourke - 77cm 
 
Tusk Fish: Kev Taylor - 47cm 
 
Wrasse: Kev Taylor - 35cm 

 

For fun and fishing interest we are tracking the biggest of the species 
caught and most Billfish tagged in the 2020-2021 fishing year. Not worried 
about line class or what tackle used. Just email me at noelday@optusnet.com.au  
and I will keep up dating the list and  we’ll see who catches the biggest. So 

stop mowing the grass or fixing the fence and get fishing... 
 

 



CHAIRMAN 

Madeline Eagle 0400520720 

chairman@rpgsc.com.au 

CLUB CAPTAIN /ANSA. 

Vaughn Daly 0414868200 

clubcaptain@rpgsc.com.au 

ansadelegate@rpgsc.com.au 

SECRETARY 

Greg Evans 0407010957 

secretary@rpgsc.com.au 

TREASURER 

Steven King 0439853047 

treasurer@rpgsc.com.au 

RECORDER / TACKLE 

BOX EDITOR 

Noel Day 0430888945 

recorder@rpgsc.com.au 

tacklebox@rpgsc.com.au 

WEIGHMASTER 

Greg Skinner 0405192305 

weighmaster@rpgsc.com.au 

ANSA DELEGATE 

Mick King 0409750577 

ansadelegate@rpgsc.com.au 

QGFA DELEGATE 

Matt Kroll  0412127393 

qgfadelegate@rpgsc.com.au 

IT SUPPORT 

Carlos Zambrana 0411261609 

SUNFISH DELEGATE 

Jeff Ahchay 04288755513 

sunfishmoreton@outlook.com 

QGFA DELEGATE  

MEMBERSHIP OFFICER 

Ralph Bowler 0412781543 

qgfadelegate@rpgsc.com.au 




